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FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD

I would like to once again thank all of those who served as Board members and 
committee chair for the 2013 – 2014 year, and welcome back those who chose to 

brave the challenges by doing it again.  !
As a reminder, we will be having all of our Executive Board Meetings on the Friday 

following our general meeting at 10:00 am.  Jan and Diane have graciously allowed 
us to use their shop to have our meetings. This is an open meeting – everyone is 

welcome to attend. !
We need some members or a friendship group to volunteer to bring snacks to the  

July 10, 2014 meeting, otherwise we could all starve.  No one likes a grumpy, 
hungry quilter. !

We will be having the raffle drawing for the Opportunity Quilt at the August 7, 2014 
meeting so buy tickets before its too late. !

Hope to see you all at the upcoming meeting. !
Happy Quilting 
Sharon Baker 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Membership Renewal Time is Here! !
Ladies, please remember that your Guild 
Membership is due in July. We are excited for a 
new year and!
want everyone to be in on the fun.Please print a 
membership form from the website if you need to 
update any information. If your information is the 
same, it’s as simple as stopping by the 
membership table with a check or cash. Looking 
forward to seeing you all, in exciting year to 
come.  Dues for the year are $30.!!
Thank you,!!
Sylvia & JoAnne!

MEMBERSHIP REPORT



July 2014

!!

!

�2

SPEAKERS AND WORKSHOPS

!
As our new quilt-year begins I hope you are as excited as I am about the 
lineup of speakers and workshop that are full of fun. Starting with July, we 
have Desiree Habicht from Riverside, whose program is called Reinventing 
the Wheel. Desiree has quite the story to tell regarding her journey through 
fine art, mural work, interior decorating, and art quilts. She has won several 
awards for not only her fabulous quilts, but her fine art as well. Desiree’s 
workshop is called Stone Age Art Quilts - Still Life. She will be teaching an 
intriguing technique that involves painting, fusing and slicing, amongst others. 
If you miss this workshop you will be slapping your head and crying, “Why 
didn’t I take that class!?” !
I will also be taking sign-ups this month for Peggy Martin’s August Feathered Star workshop.  Come by and see 
the samples.!
Last but not least, I am going to start a UFO project and will explain more at the July meeting. In the meantime, 
start thinking about how many UFOs you have, and which ones you really want to finish!!!
ANN Turley !

!
It’s hard to believe that this year of working 
with you on Block of the Month is at an end.  I 
did enjoy the challenge of finding patterns and 
making the block samples, but the best part 
was getting to know so many of you better!  
Also, my thanks go to Anne Ottemann and the 
other members of Tuesday Girls for their 
support.!!
At the June guild meeting, we decided to 
combine the last two blocks of the month with 
this month’s jar block.  Depending on the 
response, we will one, two, or three raffles!  
This is your chance to win BIG by making one 
of the three blocks—the tulip, the hexagon, or 
jar block . . . or more than one of any or all of 
them!!!
If you want to make any of these blocks, and 
didn’t pick up the instructions, they can be 
found on our guild’s website, 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com.!!
Thanks to you all!!
Sue B.!

BLOCK OF THE MONTH
 Hi! I’m Shirley Fleming, your 
Hospitality Chair for the new guild year. I 
certainly hope I am able to follow the 
wonderful example set by Tina Rainey 
and Betsy Shirkey. They provided such 
fantastic spreads for us during 
2013-2014, and went that “extra mile” to 
make sure guild members were able to 
enjoy bountiful tables of refreshments 
throughout the year. Please be sure to 
express your appreciation for their fine 
accomplishment whenever you see them. 

 As yet, I do not have a 
hospitality co-chair and I am asking 
one of you to step forward to assist 
me. I will be extremely grateful for any 
and all help. If committing to the entire 
year is not feasible, please consider 
assisting for one month. This will be 
especially important for our Christmas 
and June meetings. You can contact me 
at 760-310-7964 or 
peacerose54@hotmail.com. 

Thanks so much, 

Shirley Fleming 

HOSPITALITY
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Call to order:  An Executive Board/Committee Chair Meeting of the F.Q.G. was held at the 
Quilter’s Cottage, in Fallbrook CA.  The meeting was convened at 10:00 a.m.  Presiding was 
1st Vice President, Anne Turley.  Members present were:  Anne Turley, Marie Sundsboe, Diana 
Rash, Linda Musillami, Shirley Fleming, Sandy Scott, Ardis Duhachek and Sylvia Williams. !
Items discussed: !
2012-2013 Opportunity Quilt:  The prior year Ways and Means committee has completed their 
assignment and the new Ways and Means committee would like to go ahead with sales for the 
2014-2015 quilt. The board discussed the potential for the 2012-2013 opportunity quilt 
“Flowers of the Night” to earn more raffle sales prior to the raffle date of Thursday August 7, 
2014.  A permit for this raffle date has been issued.  To date 2,900 tickets have been turned in.  
The decision was made to END sale of raffle tickets for the “Flowers of the Night” quilt despite 
its relatively short sales window. Any outstanding raffle tickets should be given to Sandy Scott.  
Sandy Scott will house the 2012-2013 quilt including the stand, roll-along, binder, jar and mini-
quilt until the raffle.  Motion and unanimous vote to cancel the scheduled showing of the 
2012-2013 quilt at the El Camino Quilt Guild meeting on July 10, 2014. !
2014-2015 Opportunity Quilt:  The 2014-2015 quilt raffle ticket sales will begin once the tickets 
are printed.  The drawing for the 2014-2015 opportunity quilt will be in June 2015.  Application 
for raffle date will be submitted by Sharon Baker.  Ways and Means committee are planning on 
showing this quilt during the August Hot Summer Nights and Fall Festival. !
Transition of Board/Committee Chairs:  All Board and Committee Chair transitions have been 
completed or are in process.   !
Directory:  Directory will go to the printer by the end of August.  Guild members with dues paid 
by the August meeting will be included. The directory should be available for members at the 
September meeting. !
Hospitality:  Need additional volunteers for the July meeting.  Only three signed up at the last 
meeting.   
There were additional sign-ups today at the meeting. !
UFOs:  Idea discussed for general membership meeting.  Members who wish to participate 
would bring in 5 UFOs.  Projects will be randomly numbered from 1 through 5 at the meeting.  
Members will have 2 months to complete a project, starting with the project designated #1.   
Every other meeting, members will show their UFOs and receive a ticket (Snip-It). !
Bank Signatures:  Reminder to go to Western Pacific Bank to sign the bank card if you are a 
signer. 
You need to sign a card every year even if you already did last year. 
   
Tax I.D. #:  Community Center/Senior Center requires number for rental. Table for next 
meeting.   !
Next Executive Board Meeting:  Friday, July 11, 2014 at 10:00 a.m. at the Quilter’s Cottage, 
Fallbrook., CA !
Meeting adjourned 10:45 a.m.  Submitted by Diana Rash, Secretary !!!

Minutes of Fallbrook Quilt Guild/
Committee Chair Executive Board 
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W o r d  p o w e r!!

2014 FREE SPIRITS   ART QUILT SHOW 
When:         July 3-August 2, 2014 

Thursday –Saturday 
Tribute to Jill LeCroissett 

Free Admission 
Each artist has quilted their inspiration of two opposite words they have chosen to 

illustrate. 
Come and see if we capture your imagination !!

Where:  Rancho Buena VISTA ADOBE at 640 Alta Vista Drive 92084 
There is no charge to tour the art gallery or to browse the gift shop and visitors 

center.  Some of the quilts are available for purchase. !
Artists Reception Friday,  July 11, 12-3pm. !

760 7282139 
Visit the 163-year old Rancho Buena Vista Adobe Tours are available Thursday through 

Saturday 10 am - 3 pm. The La Tiendita Gift Shop is a great stop for one-of- a-kind 

purchases. !

www.ranchobuenavistaadobe.com!
Directions:  The Adobe is located across Alta Vista Ave. behind 
the Vista Civic Center. Take Hwy 78 to Civic Center Drive. From 
the West, turn left onto Civic Center Drive; from the East, turn 
right. Follow Civic Center Drive to Alta Vista Drive, turn right. Park 
in either of the Vista Civic Center parking lots or along the street, 
and walk to the wrought iron gate at 640 Alta Vista Drive.  Walk 
down the brick driveway to the Art Gallery located just before the 
Visitors Center on the right.!
!
 Additional parking is available at Wildwood Park next to Fire 
Station No. 6 on East Vista Way. You can walk from the Parking 
lot over the bridge and through the lovely gardens to the Adobe,  
just follow the signs.!
!
Artists:   
Karen Bennick, Susan Nikkel, Joan Schooley, Ann Turley, 
 Jill LeCroissett 
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Our scholarship winner Kayla and her parents We always enjoy our super potlucks!

Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds!!
The next Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds (SCCQG) will be:!
July 12, 2014 !
Northridge United Methodist Church!
9650 Reseda Blvd!
Northridge, CA!
9:30 New Rep Orientation!
10:00 General Meeting!!
There will be a Quilt Show in Palm Springs October 2 – 4, 2014, “Quiltfest Oasis Palm 
Springs at the Palm Springs Convention Center.  For details go to www.quiltfest.com/
quilt festival.asp.!
Perhaps we can use this venue to sell opportunity quilt tickets.!!
Check out the website for SCCQG www.sccqg.org for more information about the 
quilting world.!!
Sharon Baker!

Your wild and crazy 2014/15 Executive Quilt Board
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Next meeting is July 10th at 6:30 PM at the 
Fallbrook Community Center!
Don’t Forget:!
Name tag!
Food goodie !
Blocks of the month!
Show and Tell Quilts!
Quilts of Love!
Birthday Girls door prizes

Please send all newsletter items to Christy Smith 
by the 15th of each month.  I apologize  for the 
delay this month.  I was called away to attend to 
very ill family members.!
critsmith@hotmail.com!
Phone: 760-731-1492 (leave message)

JULY BIRTHDAY GIRLS!!
10! CRISTAL HONN!
15! SONDRA PARKOLA!
27! DENISE FOSTER!
29! SUE BURNS


